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To Whom It May Concern:  

The State of New Jersey does not carry public liability insurance, but the liability of the State and the 

obligation of the State to be responsible for tort claims against its employees is covered under the terms 

and provisions of the New Jersey Tort Claims Act (NJSA 59:1-1, et seq.) and the New Jersey Charitable 

Immunity Act (NJSA 2A:53A-7, et seq.).  

The Tort Claims Act also creates a fund that provides for payment of claims under the Act against the 

State of New Jersey or against its employees for which the State is obligated to indemnify against tort 

claims, which arise out of the performance of their duties.  

Claims against the State of New Jersey or its employees should be referred to the State of New 

Jersey, Division of Risk Management, P.O. Box 620, Trenton, NJ 08625. 

Should you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please contact William 
Escobar, Risk Manager, at New Jersey City University at (201) 200-2112 via email

wescobar@njcu.edu.
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